Jail Times & Fines Full List (Updated 09/24/2020)
Traffic Offenses
Offense

Description

Fine Amount

Jail Time

§ 12500(a) Driving
w/out a valid driver's
license

Under Vehicle Code
12500(a) VC, Los
Santos law makes it
a crime to drive
without a valid
driver's license.

6,500

15 Months

§ 23103(a) Reckless
Driving

A person who drives
a vehicle upon a
highway in willful or
wanton disregard for
the safety of persons
or property is guilty
of reckless driving.

6,500

15 Months

§ 21461 Failure to
Obey Traffic Control
Device

It is unlawful for a
driver of a vehicle to
fail to obey a sign or
signal defined as
regulatory in the
federal Manual on
Uniform Traffic
Control Devices

3,500

N/A

§ 5200 (a) Failure to
Display License plate
on front and or back

if the DMV issues a
driver two license
plates, he must put
one on the front of
the vehicle and one
on the rear

3,600

N/A

§ 20002 Leaving the
scene of an accident

To be guilty under
Vehicle Code §
20002, you must:
Leave an accident
scene;

12,000

15 Months

§ 22350 Speeding 10
over

Exceeding the speed
limit

1,800

N/A

§ 22350 Speeding 20
over

Exceeding the speed
limit

2,800

N/A

§ 22350 Speeding 30
over

Exceeding the speed
limit

6,500

N/A

§ 2678 Illegal
Window Tint

No person may tint
their window to
excess

Offense
Description
Misdemeanor Offenses

3,000

Fine Amount

N/A

Jail Time

§ 647 Disorderly
Conduct

Who solicits anyone
to engage in or who
engages in lewd or
dissolute conduct in
any public place or in
any place open to
the public or
exposed to public
view.

6,500

15 Months

§ 148(a) Resisting
Arrest

Every person who
willfully resists,
delays, or obstructs
any public officer,
peace officer, or an
emergency medical
technician, as
defined in Division
2.5 (commencing
with Section 1797) of
the Health and
Safety Code, in the
discharge or attempt
to discharge any
duty of his or her
office or
employment,

8,000

15 Months

§ 417 Brandishing A
Weapon Or Firearm

his statute makes it
unlawful to publicly
exhibit or draw a
deadly weapon in
the presence of
another person in a
rude, angry, or
threatening manner
that was not in a
situation of
self-defense or
defense of another
person.

8,000

15 Months

§ 11350(a) Possession
of a controlled
substance

Los Santos Health
and Safety Code
11350(a) HS makes it
illegal to possess a
controlled substance
without a valid
prescription.

8,000`

15 Months

§ 496 (a) Possession
of stolen property

Every person who
buys or receives any
property that has
been stolen or that
has been obtained in
any manner
constituting theft or
extortion

8,000

15 Months

§ 246.3 Negligent
DisCharge Of A
Firearm

Under California
Penal Code 246.3 PC,
a person commits
the crime of
negligent discharge
of a firearm by (1)
willfully discharge a
firearm, (2) in a
grossly negligent
manner, (3) which
could result in
someone’s injury or
death.

8,000

15 Months

§ 594 (a) Malicious
Mischief

Every person who
maliciously commits
any of the following
acts with respect to
any real or personal
property not his or
her own, in cases
other than those
specified by state
law, is guilty of
vandalism

8,000

15 Months

§ 67 Bribery

Bribery of a Public
Official

8,000

15 Months

§ 2800 Evading A
Police Officer

Evading a Peace
Officer in a vehicle

8,000

15 Months

§ 404.6 Inciting A
Riot

Engaging in or
encouraging a riot

12,000

20 Months

§ 538d
Impersonating A
Law Enforcement
Officer

The defendant acted
with the intent to
fraudulently
impersonate a peace
officer or to
fraudulently induce
the belief that he or
she is a peace officer

8,000

20 Months

§602 Trespassing

The defendant
willfully entered or
remained on the
property of another
The defendant did
this with the specific
intent of interfering
with the other
person’s property
rights
AND the defendant
actually interfered
with these rights

7,500

15 Months

§ 415 Disturbing the
Peace

Any person who
unlawfully fights in a
public place or
challenges another
person in a public
place to fight.

6,500

15 Months

Any person who
maliciously and
willfully disturbs
another person by
loud and
unreasonable noise.
Any person who uses
offensive words in a
public place which
are inherently likely
to provoke an
immediate violent
reaction

§ 166 Contempt of
Court

Disorderly,
contemptuous, or
insolent behavior
committed during
the sitting of a court
of justice, in the
immediate view and
presence of the
court, and directly
tending to interrupt
its proceedings or to
impair the respect
due to its authority.

100,000

90 Months

§ 242 Battery

any willful and
unlawful use of force
or violence upon the
person of another

6,500

15 Months

§ 422 Criminal
Threats [Misd]

any person who
willfully threatens to
commit a crime
which will result in
death or great bodily
injury to another
person

6,500

15 Months

§ 594 Destruction Of
Government
Property

When a person
violates PC 594(a)
with respect to real
property, vehicles,
signs, fixtures,
furnishings, or
property belonging
to any public entity,
it shall be a
permissive inference
that the person
neither owned the
property nor had the
permission of the
owner to deface,
damage, or destroy
the property (PC
594(a) Abbrev.).

9,000

15 Months

Bail Jumping- Misd

Criminal acts while
on bail

20,000

40 Months

§ HS 11357 Possession
of Marijuana Greater
than 28.5 Grams

Except as authorized
by law, possession of
not more than 28.5
grams of cannabis,
or not more than
eight grams of
concentrated
cannabis, or both,
shall be punished

15,000

15 Months

§26500 Selling a
firearm without a
license

No person shall sell,
lease, or transfer
firearms unless the
person has been
issued a license
pursuant to Article 1

10,000

20 Months

Offense
Felony Offenses

Description

Fine Amount

Jail Time

§ 422 Criminal
Threats [F]

any person who
willfully threatens to
commit a crime
which will result in
death or great bodily
injury to another
person

8,000

20 Months

§ 459 Burglary [F]

every person who
enters any house,
room, apartment,
tenement, shop,
warehouse, store,
mill, barn, stable,
outhouse or other
building, tent,
vessel…with intent to
commit grand or
petit larceny or any
felony is guilty of
burglary

12,000

20 Months

§211 Robbery [F]

Robbery is the
felonious taking of
personal property in
the possession of
another

12,000

20 Months

§ 11352 HS Sale or
transportation of a
controlled substance
[f]

Except as otherwise
provided in this
division, every
person who
transports, imports
into this state, sells,
furnishes,
administers, or gives
away a controlled
substance

12,000

20 Months

§ 11351 Possession
with Intent to Sell [F]

Possessing more
than 20 grams of a
controlled substance
(excluding
Marijuana)

12,000

20 Months

§ 243(c) Battery on a
Peace Officer [F]

Unlawful physical
contact with a Peace
Officer

12,000

20 Months

§ 236 False
Imprisonment [F]

the unlawful
violation of the
personal liberty of
another

12,000

20 Months

§207(a) Kidnapping
[F]

every person who
forcibly, or by any
other means of
instilling fear, steals
or takes, or holds,
detains, or arrests
any person in this
state, and carries the
person into another
country, state, or
county, or into
another part of the
same county, is
guilty of kidnapping.

12,000

20 Months

§ 187 LEO Murder of
a Law Enforcement
Officer [F]

The unlawful killing
of a Law
Enforcement Officer

1000000

300 Months

§ 30605 Possession
of An Assault
Weapon [F]

Possessing an
Assault weapon

28,000

30 Months

§ 187 Attempted
Murder of A Leo [F]

The attempted
unlawful killing of a
Peace Officer

22,000

40 Months

§ 187 Attempted
Murder [F]

The attempted
unlawful killing of
another

15,000

30 Months

§ 187 Murder [F]

The unlawful killing
of another

17,000

35 Months

§ 246 Shooting at an
inhabited dwelling
[F]

PC is the California
statute that makes it
a crime to discharge
a firearm at an
inhabited dwelling,
an occupied
building, an
occupied motor
vehicle, an occupied
aircraft or an
inhabited housecar
such as an RV or
camper.

18,000

25 Months

§ 29800 Felon in
possession of a
firearm [F]

A convicted felon
who possess a
firearm

25,000

30 Months

§ 215 Carjacking [F]

“Carjacking” is the
felonious taking of a
motor vehicle in the
possession of
another

15,000

20 Months

§12022 Bail JumpingFelony [F]

Committing criminal
acts while out on
Felony Bail

40,000

60 Months

§ HS 11359 Possession
of Marijuana for sale
[F]

A Person who
possesses more than
100Grams of
Marijuana

20,000

20 Months

§31360 Felon in
Possession Of Body
Armor [F]

A person who is
convicted of a violent
felony who possess
body armor

25,000

30 Months

§22610 (a) Felon in
possession of a stun
gun [F]

A Person who is
convicted of a violent
felony may who
possess a stun gun

25,000

30 Months

